In Fall 2020, all English courses are fully online. Some have synchronous components (meetings via Zoom, Google Hangout, Blackboard Collaborate, etc) listed in the CUNYFirst schedule. Other courses are asynchronous, meaning that the classes will be conducted through a combination of discussion, recorded lectures, and groupwork on OpenLab or Blackboard. If a course is asynchronous, it will be extremely important and valuable to offer students weekly office hours (via Zoom or another application), which can be recorded and shared with the rest of the class. At the beginning of the semester, professors should survey students to determine days and times the greatest number would be able to attend office hours. Professors should also be aware of student access challenges: does each student have internet access at home and a device on which to complete work? Keep in mind that students can be directed to http://www.citytech.cuny.edu/relief/ for funding assistance.
